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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
By:

Nicki Satterfield, Finance Director
DATE:

August 25, 2015
SUBJECT:
Refinance – City Sales Tax Revenue Bond

The Commission provided approval at the April 14th meeting for staff to solicit bids to refund the City’s current existing FMLC General Obligation Bond Series 2005D. The RFP was issued on June 19, 2015 and proposals were received on July 2nd. This refunding is providing an opportunity to save approximately $675,000 in financing costs by refinancing the existing bonds. This bond was originally issued in 2005 and carries a 4-5% tax-free interest rate.  In the current economic environment, the City has obtained a tax-free rate of 3.06% from the conclusion of bids prepared through our City’s Financial Advisor, Dunlap and Associates.  The current outstanding balance on this loan is $5,525,000.

The City’s Financial Advisor has analyzed the bid responses and recommends award of the bid to T.D. Bank, N.A. for this loan refinancing.  The attached Resolution reflects Commission approval of the bid award and directs authorized City officials to execute necessary loan documents once they have been finalized, subject to approval of the City Attorney.
Subject to tonight’s Commission approval, the closing and funding of this Bond refinancing is scheduled to occur on or around August 27th.

The Administration recommends Commission approval of the attached Resolution.
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